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On Aug 13, we were invited to Vern & Pat Willan’s home for our T'n Vittles monthly breakfast. It was a
very fun day with a fabulous spread, & we thank Vern & Pat for hosting the event in their home. Here are
the cars on display with a beautiful mountain setting! ....... See story on pg 8.......

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the

PO Box 30473 Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes
Albuquerque’ NM 87190- the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:
0473

MTFCA
www.tinlizziesofabq.com 119 W Main St
Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2014 Tin Lizzie Officers

2014 Committee Contacts.

President Larry Azevedo 898-7700

(c)410-1909

dribblebit @comcast.net
Vice President  Kirk Peterson 438-2603
(c) 670-8978
susanandkirk@msn.com

Secretary Ann Merewether 881-0104
(c) 710-2210
Treasurer Julie Dilts 897-2011
(c) 980-7666
jmcdilts@aol.com
Directors
Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com
Fran Gurule 821-3238
llamapit@q.com
Gerald Hash 292-2074
hashgl@lobo.net

Hospitality Corner
by Bernice Younyg

Sending positive thoughts out
to Clarence Schritter, who has
been ill, & Faith Car-
mody...hope you feel better
soon!

If you know of anyone who is ill, or
needs a note of cheer, contact Ber-

nice at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or 294-7450.

Email Commitiee Kirk & Susan Peterson

susanandkirk@msn.com

Linda Riel

Imrlulubell@juno.com

Telephone Committee

Newsletter Editor Lorna Azevedo.
dribblebit@comcast.net
Co-Editors Susan & Kirk Peterson
susanandkirk@msn.com
Web Master Mark Wing
msjbwing@msn.com
Librarian Mark & Sharon Dominguez
mtford@q.com
Quartermaster Larry Azevedo
dribblebit@comcast.net
T N Vittles/ Linda Riel
Refreshments Imrlulubell@juno.com

Program Coordinator Board of Directors

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre
hinavarre@aol.com

Car Council Dave Merewether

Historian Marilyn Duncan
pandmdu@swcp.com
Hospitality Bernice Young

modeltdoctor@msn.com

438-2603

459-5897

898-7700

438-2603

670-8978

271-8912

899-5628

898-7700

459-5897

883-3175

881-0104

345-1343

294-7450

McClain!

& other events.

miss out on anything!! Welcome!

We Welcome New Members!!

We welcome our newest members, Bill & Fran

We invite you to join us at our meetings, breakfasts,

Keep the newsletter handy to make sure you don’t
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President’s Corner

Three Months at a Glance

Our summer is almost over! Sure went by fast!
We still have a lot of activities ahead of us until
we need to start worrying about antifreeze. Our
work days have been well attended and we have
a lot of projects in the mill, mostly engines to re-
build. We had a great turnout at Rich Ford last
week and everyone got home without any lost
parts. We were out of town during the Willan’s
breakfast and it sure sounds like we missed a
good one. Don’t forget our next Saturday break-
fast, upcoming work days, State Fair, and of
course, the Mountainair Tour! We have almost
30 signed up and a bunch of cars.

A reminder about your T: Check your oil and wa-
ter each time before driving. Remember that the
cooling system on a T is not pressurized so cool-
ant can, and does, evaporate out of the system
and needs to be replaced often. This is especially
true in warm weather. Your oil level should be
kept so that the oil just drizzles out of the top
petcock in the pan. Also, check your stop light(s)!

Sept 1...Work Day at the Azevedo's

Sept 6...Work Day at the Azevedo's

Sept 13..T’n Vittles ...see pg 5

Sept 14... State Fair..see below

Sept 19, 20, 21...Tour to Mountainair...details Pg 4
Sept 25...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard..pg 5
Sept 26-28...Los Lunas Swap Meet...see below

Oct 5...Balloon Fiesta... details below
Oct 11...T'n Vittles...see pg 5
Oct 23...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard..pg 5

Nov 8... T'n Vittles see,,, pg 5
Nov 20...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard..pg 5

State Fair, Sept 14

Per our coordinator, Vaughn Rockafellow, we will
meet on the SW corner of Central & San Pedro (plenty
of parking) at 730A, & drive together into the Fair-
grounds at 800A. There’s plenty of parking at the
meeting site for your trailers if you need that!

We will be at the same location as last year.
There will be no car assembly this year.

Bring chairs, sunscreen, & an appetite. It will be a fun
day!
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Los Lunas Swap Meet

Sep 26-28

—

So

Morris Sports Complex, Los Lunas

&

Almost 500 vendor spaces!
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The best time to go is around 1P on Fri.
the 26th! ]
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Contact: oldcarnut1932@earthlink.net
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Balloon Fiesta!!

S

Model Ts at the Balloon Fiesta will
happen the first Sun of the Fiesta, Oct
5.

Betty Housholder needs a count of the
cars so she can get us passes.

She will give the details at our
Sept meeting.

0
0
0
0
?
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO Yyou!! ?ﬁg‘%g%ﬁ%j‘gﬁ%ﬁéﬁyﬁwﬁéﬁyﬁy
- i / yid

September ?g HAPPY MM\;ERSARy ! 2/%

> )i i September iid

9/7 Julie Dilts ¢ ’p o
9/8 Kari Sturdevant i}f’}% 9/1 Roger & Janie Burton %}*&
9/10 Kassi Carpenter by 9/3 Doug & Donna Rappuhn oy
9/11 Spencer Johnson 7" 9/16 Art & Shirley Gebeau Vil
9/11 Mark Wing ¥¥ 9/16 Kirk & Susan Peterson Vi
By By

9/16 Bruce Daniel .»%@ 9/21 Larry & Lorna Azevedo %,?
Vi A i i

Ya . : (2
;:1 Mountainair/Belen Tour :::
o 3
Ya <
8 Sept 19-21 3
o 8
P
:’: We will drive Rt 66 to Hwy 217, & S to Mountainair in our T’s on Fri, Sept 19. We leave Cen- ;::
:0: tral & Tramway at 8:30 We will stop at Roosevelt Mid School to let the students enjoy our :::

:.: cars. We will have lunch about 1P at the Quarai Historical picnic area, then on to Mountain- :‘:
yzq air..just another 10 miles. It's about 75 total miles from Alb. I would suggest bringing some yzq
®! snacks & water for the morning since lunch is late. Pack your picnic lunch (drinks, too!) for 8!

E:i today. E:i
::: For Fri night, you may make your reservations at the Shaffer Hotel 505-847-2888, or the Rock :?
:.: Motel 505-847-2577 in Mountainair. Check out their websites to see photos, rates, & ameni- :::
::: ties. 0
»:1 We will plan to have dinner at the Shaffer Hotel dining room on Fri evening after our “Happy »:1
:0: Hour” at the Rock. (The Rock Motel has a wonderful pavilion just waiting for our get- :0:
::: together!) Bring light snacks because we’ll go straight to dinner afterward. Bring what you’d :::
:.: like to drink. :.:

:.: Sat morning we will make our way to Belen, stopping at Abo Historical Site for a tour. When :.:
':‘ we get to Belen, we'll visit local antique stores & Bethlehem Trading Post. We will have ':‘
:0: lunch on our own, & then go to the Harvey House Museum (opens at 1230P...exact time on the :0:
:.: Museum will be determined). It’'ll be check-in time at the Holiday Inn Express by then. Make :.:

::: your reservation by calling 861-5000. Ask for the Tin Lizzie Rate. :::
::: We will travel to dinner at Pete’s at 530P, & have a get together later at the motel. :i:
::: Sun morn we’ll have breakfast at the motel, &.then visit Harla Mays Fat Boy Grill, an old thea- :::
:.: tre, now a museum & restaurant, before heading N for Alb. :.:
::: After that, we will head for home, (about 45 miles to Alb). :i:

:0: So far, we have 26 Lizzies & 8 Model T’s going. It’s not too late to sign up for this tour....I know :0:
-0-0-0-0--=O-OXORXRRHKKAHR-O-O-ORI-O-O-ORRORO-O-O- OO O-O-OXOXOXRO-O-O-O-O-O-O- OO



Page 5

If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrlu-
lubell@juno.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you've chosen the location! The follow-
ing dates are subject to change! Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!!

Meeting Refreshments 2014

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 23,2014 |Larry & Lorna Azevedo Kirk & Susan Peterson Thank You!
Feb 20, 2014 |Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thank You!
Mar 27,2014 Mark & Susan Wing Surprise for Tom Miles’ 70th Birthday!!!  |[Thank You!
Apr 24,2014 |Tom & Cathy Miles Don & Barbara Souther Thank You!
May 22, 2014 |Mark & Sharon Dominguez |(no volunteer, Linda Riel filled in) Thank You!
June 26, 2014 |Gerald Hash Thank You!
July 24,2014 |Fran Gurule Dave Ferro & Laura Kammerer Thank You!
Aug 28, 2014 |Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social Thank You!
Sep 25,2014 [Kirk & Susan Peterson Stan & Janice Gauna
Oct 23,2014 |Bill & Donna Hansen Irene Navarre

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 20, 2014 |Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
Dec, 2014 No Meeting No Meeting

T n Vittles 2014

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 11, 2014 |Don & Barbara Mitchell |l Hop @ 8100 Wyoming NE & Paseo Thank You!
Feb 8,2014 |Dave & Ann Merewether |Mimi’s Café. 4316 The 25 Way NE Thank You!
Mar 8,2014 (Bob & Robbi Ross ‘66 Diner@ 1405 Central NE Thank You!
Apr 12,2014 [Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café @3600 Osuna Rd NE Thank You!
May 10, 2014 Neil & Mary Ann O’'Brien [The Saucy Italian Bistro, 2912 Juan Tabo NE )  Thank You!
June 7,2014 |Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place) Thank You!
July 12, 2014 [Ethan Ortega Range Café, Bernalillo 9:00AM Thank You!
Aug9,2014 |Vern & Pat Willan 9:00AM at their home Thank You!
Sept 13, 2014 Russell & Julie Dilts gj:{/gg?fjﬁfgi(f) S‘i’gg‘” NE, Ste C (Menaul & Washington/
Oct 11,2014 [Vernon & JoAn Armstrong |Henrietta’s @ 740 Main St NE in Los Lunas
Nov 8,2014 (Stan & Janice Gauna TBA

Dec, 2014

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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Tin Lizzies Meeting Minutes, Aug 23

The meeting was called to order at 7PM by Pres, Larry Azevedo. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the at-
tendees. We welcomed Barb Wright, who we hadn’t seen for awhile. There were no visitors. Larry advised sign
up sheets are going around for the Balloon Fiesta, & the Mountainair Tour. Vice President, Kirk Peterson gave a
run down on the raffle prizes. The min of the last meeting were approved as published in the newsletter. The Sec
was absent so minutes were taken by Lorna Azevedo. The Treas was absent so Larry gave the Treasurer’s report.

Car Council report was given by John Hayne. He gave a report on previous & upcoming events. The Email re-
port was given by Kirk Peterson who clarified the colored cells on the membership list. Telephone co-ord, Linda
Riel asked to let her know if there are changes on the call list. Mark Wing gave a report about the Website. He
has updated the site with the latest events, & discussed the amounts spent on the website. A motion was made,
seconded, & passed to reimburse Mark for the monies he has spent. Bernice Young, our Hospitality co-ord says
no cards sent out in Aug. We discussed the status of Faith Carmody, Gerald’s Granddaughter, who seems to be
doing better, & were given an update on how Clarence Schritter is doing. Cards or visits to Clarence would be
greatly appreciated. Our Librarian, Mark Dominguez, said everything is ready to be checked out. Larry, Quar-
termaster, says everything is accounted for except some bands that need to be replaced, & lug nuts what were
used recently. Marilyn Duncan, our Historian, gave an update on our 35th Club Anniversary celebration that will
happen at our party in Dec. She & a team are putting together a presentation for the members, & has asked if you
have any digital images from 2000 on you’d like to contribute, please let her know. Linda Riel reported she has all
months covered for T'n Vittles & Refreshments. Tonight we have the Ice Cream Social put on by Robbi Ross,
Marilyn Duncan, & Susan Wing. On Sept 13, The Dilts will host a breakfast at the Daily Grind. Also, she reported
that she has several issues of the Vintage Ford as well as some Auto Restorers magazines of Dean’s to give away.

Unfinished Business: Bernice Young gave a report on our last T'n Vittles at the home of Vern & Pat Willan. Sev-
eral T's showed up & everyone had a wonderful time. The views, the shop, the home, & the food were fabulous!

State Fair Vaughn Rockafellow says we meet at SW corner of Central & San Pedro at 730AM, & drive into the fair-
ground together at BAM. Same location as last year....bring sunscreen & pie forks.

Larry reported on the Rich Ford Day in Edgewood last Sat. 12 T’s were there ,everyone returned ok, so it was a
great day. We received $500 for our attendance

Larry reported on the Work Day last Mon with Kirk Peterson, Dave Ferro, Bob Ross, & Art Gebeau (from the
Grants area.) Two more engines are now apart!!

New Business: Larry advised he received a call from Keith McIntosh concerning getting some T’s to Chama for a
movie shoot about the Dust Bowl around Oct 6-18. See Larry for the details.

He also told about a call concerning the Model T Telephone truck. The NM Chapter of Tel Pioneers is moving to
Phoenix. The Lizzies have been offered a chance to have the title transferred into our Club. A motion was made by
Vaughn Rockafellow for further discussion, & seconded. Concerns & ideas were discussed, & a vote was taken &
the motion passed for the Lizzies to take ownership. Tom Miles suggested a tour of the Tel Museum in the future.

Larry talked about the Mountainair Tour, & told about the events on the Tour. Ethan Ortega gave information
about the very interesting historical sites we will see around the Mountainair area.

We had our Ice Cream Social & it was delicious! Thanks to those who brought all the goodies.

Bernice Young showed a short video on The Model T Ambulance heading for the Museum in Richmond, Ind, as
well as some footage of the Tucumcari Tour.

The raffle was held. Mark Dominguez & Bruce Daniel were the lucky winners this evening.,, Continued on pg 7
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Barb Wright gave a report of the Make A Wish Car Show. One T was there, & they raised about $11,000!
Linda Riel advised she has wood for free...see her for details.
Larry says there are work days next Sat Aug 20, the following Sat Sept 1, & the following Mon, Sept 6.
The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted, Lorna Azevedo, Acting Secretary

WORK DAYS!!

Two work days were held recently. We were
pleased to have Art Gebeau from Milan join our
work party. He’s working on an engine to put into
his roadster! The engine will have a Rajo head and
a bunch of goodies! Art and Kirk disassembling
Art's engine.

>>>>>

Also, here’s a pic of Zack working on Stan’s wheel
with Don Souther adding expert advice. ...& the fin-
ished product...Looks great, guys...love the paint,
Stan..good job!!  vvv >>>>>

Bill Hansen working on his ignition switch. “Bandana” Dave Ferro cleaning his engine block. It’s hot!!
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T’n Vittles, Aug 9, Vern & Pat Willan’s Home

Three T’s made their way to Sandia Park in the Sandia Mountains to the Willan’s home. Don & Barbara
Mitchell, Mark & Susan Wing, Vernon Armstrong & Don Souther were the intrepid drivers. The 30 plus
Lizzie members enjoyed the beautiful day & great views from the patio of the Willan’s lovely home.
Tours were given of the property, including the home, workshop, & huge storage building. The break-

fast was fabulous & no one left hungry. Here’s a few pictures taken by Mark Wing & Fran Gurule.......

<<Vern with

I think eve-
ryone loved
¥ Vern’s ga-

W rage!>>>

Bruce making
decisions...Pat,
Marilyn, & Ann
catching up >>



Sharon, Bermce" Bruce, .

g Lizzies

enjoying
the view
& the
food!

Thanks to
our host &
hostess,
Vern & Pat

'like he’s telling

_-__;- -«.
‘@ areally “tall

2= tale”! Don,
ey Vern, Sharon,
&

&
(2
- —

e i | & Marilyn look
" properly im-
; . pressed!
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Rich Ford Day in Edgewood, Aug 23

Twelve Model T’s made the trip out to Edgewood on Route 66 on Sat, Aug 23. It was a beautiful day &
the many T’ers enjoyed the drive out. We were there about 9AM & left around 3PM. It was fun visiting

with our friends from the “A” Club, & eating all the hot dogs, snow cones, & cotton candy we could stuff

oy

down. Here’s a few pictures of the fun!

#§l <<The Mere-

wethers soak-
® ing up a little
sun!!

\ Plenty of time
to stand
g around &
visit...>>>>

What a guy!!!
Vern Harvey
drives all the
way from the
Butte to join
us in Edge-
wood!!

e,

=43 1-0-n-g coffee
break..now,

~ where’s
mine, Fran?

Beautiful cars on a perfect day!!
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For Sale & Want Ads
For Sale: Three 1925-26 license plates. Call Bob Ross 293-1676
For Sale: Everything mechanical....Call John 505-294-4434

For Sale: 1925 Tudor $8500, 6 crank shafts $85 each, 3 camshaft $25 ea, 1 26-27 transmission
cover (hogs head) $75, 1 brake drum $80,1 exhaust brass whistle $85. Call Clarence Schritter
505-896-5557 or 505-238-9896.

For Sale: Dean Van Doren’s Model stuff! 1923 Touring, Call Linda 459-5897. 1923 Touring
(black) $9,000

For Sale: 1923 Coupe, TT truck call Vaughn 410-7492.

For Sale: 1926 Tudor, very original. Contact Ted Harris. Home: 505-293-1640, cell: 505-249-
3458.

For Sale: 1925 Model T Roadster, yellow wire wheels, Call Kevin Pohl 505-681-0930 $10,000.
For Sale: 1931 AA Truck, long wheel base, $4,000, ...Call Jeff 505 730-2608

For Sale: TT Rear End, 30x5 wheel parts....Call Gerald Hash 505-217-6273

Wanted: ZR4 Bosch Brass Base 1926/27 Block, screwdriver....call John Hayne 505 294-4434

THE 1925 “T” TELEPHONE TRUCK

The Telephone Pioneers are closing the New Mexico Chapter and have been trying to decide what
to do with the T Telephone Truck. The Lizzies have offered to continue to take care of the truck
as it is a crowd pleaser and fun to drive. At this time, the Azevedo’s will continue to store the
truck, and it will be available to anyone in the club who wants to tour, parade, etc. Definite ar-
rangements are being made as to the future of the truck. Below L is Jim McKinstry (2009), a Tele-
phone Pioneer & Lizzie member , who was the previous caretaker of the truck, & on the R is our
newest member, Bill McLain, also a Telephone Pioneer, driving the truck on our last work day.

&S CHAPTER 117 'Qg& .
W ME .‘»(F_Cﬂ :




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NE

7:00 PM on the

4th Thursday

of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is Sep 25,

2014

COME JOIN

THE FUN !




